FELSENTHAL CITY COUNCIL MEETING
3/09/2021 - 4:30 PM
Town Hall
Call to order

A quorum being established, Mayor Newbury called the meeting to order.

At roll call the following members were present: Mr. Holland, Ms. Jones, Ms. Linder, Mr. Newbury and Ms.
Seymore.

Ms. Linder moved, and it was seconded by Mr. Holland, to accept the Minutes of previous meeting
(February 9, 2021). The roll call vote was unanimous. The motion passed.

Old business

Mayor Newbury reported to the Council that our new sewer pump is working just fine.

New Business

The snow storm caused damage to several sheds and other damage around town.

The Mayor reported about the problems with the water pumps during the bad weather. Our Public Works

Supt. (Mr. Culp) worked a lot of hours when the leaks started to show up. He found leaks that he could and
turned the meters off. He had to shut the Park and the Corp of Engineer off when the water level started
getting low. The Mayor said that she and Mr. Culp would come up with a better solution if a storm like that
happened again. The water pumps have been checked out and are working well.

Mayor Newbury asked Ms. Seymore (Council Member) if there was going to be a Breamfest this year?
Ms. Seymore told her that the committee was going to meet in the near future to discuss the situ ation.

It was suggested by council member Seymore that since the snow and ice destroyed the Corps of Engineers’
pavilion near the wooden pier that the town send a letter of support of rebuilding the pavilion. The mayor
agreed to write that letter.

It was also suggested by Ms. Seymore that we make plans now in the eventuality that the flood waters come
up high enough to isolate the town again. In other words, rebuild or repair and protect the tram road, so that
holes and erosions are less prominent. The Mayor agreed to discuss several options with the County Judge
about this situation.

Financial Reports

Ms. Seymore moved, and it was seconded by Ms. Linder, to accept the financial reports as written for the
month of February 2021. The roll call vote was unanimous. The motion passed.

Adjournment
Ms. Jones moved, and it was seconded by Mr. Newbury, to adjourn the meeting. The roll call vote was

unanimous. The motion passed.

Mayor

Recorder/Treasurer



